Letter of Appreciation

In turther recognition of the distinguished labours of Sir James Mcnabb
Campbell, K.C.L.E., and of the services rendered by those who have assisted
him in his work. His Excellency the Governor in Council is pleased to order that
the following extract from Government Resolution No. 2885, dated the 11th
August 1884, be republished and printed immediately after the title page of
volume |, part-l, of the Gazetteer, and published in every issue.

His Excellency the Governor in Council has from time to time expressed his
entire approval of the volumes of the Gazetteer already publsihed, and now learns
with much satisfaction that the remaining Statistical Accounts have been completed in
the same elaborate manner. The task now brought to a close by Mr. Campbell has
been very arduous. It has been the subject of his uniring industry for more than ten
years, In the earlier part of which period, however, he was occasionally employed on
additional duties, including the preparation of a large number of articles for the Imperial
Gazetteer. When the work was begun, it was not anticipated that so much time would
be required for its completion, because it was not contemplated that it would be carried
out on so extensive a scale. Its magnitude may be estimated by the fact that the
Statistical Accounts, exclusive of the general chapters yet to be reprinted, embrace
twenty-seven volumes containing on an average 500 pages each. Mr. Campbell could
not have sustained the unflagging zeal displayed by him for so long a period without
an intense interest in the subjects dealt with. The result is well worthy of the labour,
expended, and is a proof of the rare fitness of Mr.Campbell on the ground both of
iiterary ability and of power of steady application for the important duty assigned to
him. The work is a record of histoical and statistical facts and of information regarding
the country and people as compieteiperhaps as ever was produced on behalf of any
Government, and cannot fall to be of the utmost utility in the future administration of
the Presidency.

“2. The thanks of Government have already been conveyed to the various
contributors, and it is only necessary now to add that they share, according to the
importance of their contributions, in the credit which attaches to the general
excellence of the work”.

The whole series of volumes is now complete and His Excellency in council
congratulates Sir James M. Campbell and all associated with him in this successful
and memorable achievement.

H.O. Quin,
Bombay Castle Secretary to Government,
14th February 1902 General Department.



